Y Gwir Anrh/Rt Hon Mark Drakeford AS/MS Prif Weinidog Cymru/First Minister of Wales



25 August 2020

Dear Chair

Consultation on the appointment of the Chair of the Wales Audit Office

I am writing in response to your letter of 16 July 2020, consulting me on the appointment of the Chair of the Wales Audit Office. I note that following a competitive recruitment process, the Finance Committee is recommending Lindsay Foyster to the Senedd as the preferred candidate for the position of Chair of the Wales Audit Office.

I also note from the CV provided that Lindsay brings experience and knowledge of working in the third sector. The Welsh Government published its Diversity and Inclusion Strategy for Public Appointments in February setting out a programme of work aimed at improving the diversity of public leaders in Wales, along with their awareness and understanding of promoting equality of opportunity in decision-making.

For the sake of completeness I should note that Ms Foyster is known to me from her earlier career. I played no part, of course, in the selection process.

Best wishes

MARK DRAKEFORD

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff

Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400 YP.PrifWeinidog@llyw.cymru • ps.firstminister@gov.wales

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.